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GLEN ROCK BOROUGH 
QUARTERLY COUNCIL MEETING 

October 30, 2019 
 

Present:  Rollin Apgar, Clay Gallegos, James Merrick, Jason Loudermilk, and Doug Young 
 
Others Present: Ann Merrick, Sec/Treas., one visitor 
 
The meeting was Called to Order at 7:00PM by Council President D. Young beginning with the pledge to 
the flag.  Items discussed by Council are as follows:  
 

• Kevin Hale, Fire Police Captain with Glen Rock Hose & Ladder, presented a request for equipment 
as part of the Borough’s 2020 Budget.  He is willing to submit an inventory list of GR Fire Police 
Equipment to Council.   

 

• A. Merrick presented Resolution 2019-22, formally appointing Samantha Cole to the Recreation 
Board for three-year term.  R. Apgar moved to adopt Resolution 2019-22, appointing Samantha 
Cole to the GR Recreation Board for three-year term expiring December 31, 2022, seconded by   
J. Merrick.  Motion carried.   

 

• A. Merrick requested a motion to sign Hamilton & Musser, PC 2019 QuickBooks Online Consulting 
Service Agreement.  R. Apgar moved to authorize A. Merrick to sign Hamilton & Musser, PC 2019 
QuickBooks Online Consulting Service Agreement, seconded by J. Merrick.  Motion carried.   
 

• Council discussed the draft Intergovernmental Agreement for law enforcement services with 
Southern Regional Police Department.  Several concerns with the IGA include but are not limited to 
municipalities that may withdraw get nothing, weighted voting gives no power to Glen Rock 
Borough, termination is tied to existing police union contract, PPU’s are not part of the IGA, 
obligated police activity is not well defined, and Article V Section A takes the budget preparation 
away from the Chief.  GR Police Commission representatives will discuss GR’s concerns with the 
rest of the Southern Regional Police Commission. 
 

• Council discussed installing an electric vehicle charging station in the Borough.  Federal funds may 
be available. 
 

• Council talked about stream clean up and maintenance.  Currently the stream bank is overgrown 
and unkept.  A plan for regular maintenance needs developed. 
 

• Council would like to consider all options for new Community Center. 
 

• Council discussed development of a long-term plan for indoor storage of Borough Equipment. 
 

• Council conversed about who are the available/eligible snow plow operators and asked for possible 
consideration to add depth to the list, as long as individuals are properly vetted. 
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• A suggestion was made to develop a committee to investigate possible savings related to Water & 
Sewer/Borough activities.   
 

• Council would like to offer Electronics Recycling Service to Borough residents.  President D. Young 
will discuss with Works Supervisor. 
 

• Council talked about Halloween and decided to keep original schedule of October 31. 
 

• R. Apgar will investigate whether Penn DOT has Yield to Pedestrian Signs for cross walks. 
 

• York County 911 is updating their maps.  GR Borough administration will work on providing as 
accurate information as possible to YC 911. 
 

No Public Comment 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:29 PM.    
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Ann E. Merrick 
Secretary/Treasurer 


